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Transgender Policy 

Purpose 

The purpose of this policy is to ensure Queensbury Academy’s good practice in the field of 

Trans acceptance in order to minimise the distress and disruption to all students that come 
out as Trans or those that are unsure whether they might be Trans by: 

• ensuring teachers and Governors are dealing with Trans matters inclusively and 
sensitively 

• providing an inclusive environment for any Trans student 
• ensuring all students and staff are aware of and educated on issues of the term Trans 

 

Scope and publication  

This policy is available on the school website and can be made available in large print or 

other accessible formats if required.  

Trans Identity 

Trans is an umbrella term to describe people whose gender is not the same as, or does not 
sit comfortably with, the sex they were assigned at birth. Trans people may describe 
themselves using one or more of a wide variety of terms, including (but not limited to) Trans, 
cross dresser, non – binary, gender queer.  Trans identities are diverse and young Trans 
people may identify in lots of different ways.  We also fully understand that these terms are 
not exclusive and there are different terms used by the different and diverse cultures 
represented at Waverley. 

 

Often, A Female to Male (F2M) person will have the external appearance or body of a female 
and identify their gender as male; a Male to Female (M2F) person will have the external 
appearance or body of a male and identify their gender as female.  However, not everyone 
identifies as ‘male’ or ‘female’. 

Legislation 

Equality Act 2010 

The public sector Equality Duty requires all schools in England, Scotland and Wales – 
including academies and Free Schools to: 
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• Eliminate discrimination, including discrimination on the grounds of sexual 
orientation and gender reassignment 

• Advance equality and opportunity 

• Foster good relations between different groups of students 

Under The Equality Act 

Sexual orientation refers to a person’s emotional, romantic and / or sexual attraction to 
another person. 

 

Gender reassignment refers to anyone who is proposing to undergo, is undergoing or has 
undergone a process (or part of a process) for the purpose of reassigning their sex by 
changing physiological or other attributes of sex.   

 

This means schools are required to tackle Transphobic bullying and support any students 
taking steps to ‘reassign their sex’ (or Transition), whether those steps are ‘social’ (e.g. 
changing their name and pronoun, the way they look or dress) or 'medical’ (e.g. hormone 
treatment) 

Name Changing and Pronouns 

If a Trans student wishes to have their preferred name recognised on school systems, this 

will be supported and will feed on to letters home, report cycles, etc. Queensbury Academy 

will update SIMS records to reflect a young person’s preferred name and change settings to 

select this name for class registers. Furthermore, the change of name and associated gender 

identity will be respected and accommodated by the school, as it is a real indicator that the 

Trans student is taking steps to, or proposing to move towards a gender they feel they wish 

to live in.  Confidentiality will be maintained in accordance with the students wishes through 

this time. 

School Attendance 

Queensbury Academy will make reasonable adjustments to accommodate absence requests 
for treatment and external sources in line with their absence policy. Sensitive care will be 
taken when recording the reason for absence.   

Transphobia and Bullying 

Queensbury Academy has a robust anti-bullying policy. In line with this policy, Transphobia 
incidents will be recorded and dealt with in the same manner as other incidents that are 
motivated by prejudice, e.g. racist or homophobic incidents.  These are reported to, and 
reviewed by, Pastoral and Senior staff. 

The Curriculum 

Trans inclusivity will be included in curriculum areas, where appropriate, during form time, 
the PSHE / SRE programmes and school assemblies.  
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Changing/Toilet Facilities 

There is provision in Queensbury Academy for gender neutral toilet and changing facilities. 
Trans students will be able to use these facilities. 

School Uniform 

Trans students will be expected to follow the School Uniform Policy, which covers uniform, 
make-up and jewellery. 

 

There is a generally broad range of uniform available for all genders (i.e. girls, boys and 
Trans students can wear trousers and skirts and all students must wear a blazer, shirt and 
tie). 

Physical Education 

Sports and Physical Education is a key aspect of the national curriculum and the physical 
and mental well-being of young people. Physical Education develops students‟ competence 
and confidence to take part in a range of physical activities that become a central part of their 
lives, both in and out of school. A young Trans person has the same right to Physical 
Education as other young people. 

 

At Queensbury Academy a young Trans person will be able to participate in sports teams 
consistent with their gender identity. Queensbury Academy does not envisage, any, issues 
regarding participation within the different sports on the PE curriculum.   

 

The use of changing room facilities will also be carefully considered. Facilities for Trans 
participants will be sensitive to their needs and also recognise the needs and sensitivities of 
other students.  At Queensbury Academy there are gender neutral facilities or a private space 
if that’s what a Trans student would prefer. When competing at another school or outside 
venue, school staff must ensure there is appropriate sensitive provision available.  All shower 
areas are private cubicles to avoid any embarrassment or identity issues. 

School Visits 

Learning about different cultures and lives and taking part in activities may lead to overnight 
stays, both at home and abroad. Issues may arise for both young Trans students and other 
students, but this must not mean Trans students cannot be included on the visit. Queensbury 
Academy will give consideration well in advance of any additional needs which may include 
having a parent or carer (or member of staff) accompanying the visit to ensure the Trans 
student is fully included. 

 

The sleeping arrangements will be considered before a visit is undertaken. Every best effort 
will be made to ensure Trans young people are able to sleep in the room of their self-identified 
gender, or a gender-neutral dorm or private room. Each individual case and visit needs to be 
considered separately and in-depth discussions will happen well in advance, with all 
appropriate bodies, linked to the accommodation available. 
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With regards to a visit abroad, anyone can be searched at borders and other places. Different 
countries will have policies and procedures they will follow. Queensbury Academy will contact 
the relevant border control or agency in advance to ensure that any policy or risk assessment 
completed by the school is accurate for that visit. 

 

There are countries that are not as legally and culturally open as the UK. In fact, some have 
laws that make it illegal to be part of the Trans community. Some countries even make it an 
offence not to report to the authorities that someone is part of the Trans community. 
Queensbury Academy will consider and investigate the laws regarding Trans communities in 
any country considered for a school visit. 

Exam Certification 

Technically, students can be entered under any name with an Examination Board. However, 
it is a very complex matter. Once a result is accredited it will need to be linked with a Unique 
Pupil Number (UPN) or Unique Learner Number (ULN) which existed in the school census 
information submitted in January of the examination year. UPNs and ULNs are only linked 
with legal names, not preferred names. It is possible for examination certificates to be issued 
in the preferred name, but any young person finding themselves in this position should 
discuss this issue with SLT and family / carers to ensure the best way forward. 

 

Schools and colleges are encouraged to ensure a strategy is agreed with the student and 
their family / carers, then agreed with the various Examination Boards prior to starting GCSE 
courses. Schools will also need to be aware that the DfE analysis of school performance may 
still present the student in the gender registered by their UPN. 

 

It is possible for any document to be changed to reflect the chosen name of the young person. 
Changing the gender recorded on a birth certificate is not possible until a Gender Recognition 
Certificate has been issued. In order to change a name on other official documents such as 
a passport, it might be necessary for evidence of change of name to be produced: there are 
two main ways in which this can be done, by deed poll and by statutory declaration. The 
Citizens Advice Bureau and other Trans support organisations will have more information on 
this subject. A person under 16 years of age cannot change their name legally without the 
consent of a parent. 

 

Vaccinations 

Queensbury Academy will allow any gender specific vaccinations to be carried out at the 
GP‟s surgery in order to eliminate any embarrassment if the child wishes.  The school has a 
private medical room which can be used for any Trans student wishing to do so. 

 

Training 
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In order to ensure all staff and Governors have the skills to deal with Trans issues, 
Queensbury Academy will hold training sessions on topics such as: 

• Safeguarding 

• Confidentiality 

• Gender Identity 

• Tackling Transphobia 

• Relevant legislation 
 

All topics will be covered during the Academy‘s CPD programme and will be revisited as and 
when appropriate. 

 

Support and Advice 

Queensbury Academy will ensure Trans students are able to access advice externally via 
organisations such as Stonewall, and Brook, as well as Mrs Mason, Tutors, Student Voice, 
and the Equality Team 

 

 


